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Associates Of Loch Raven Village, Inc. 

ASSOCIATES OF LOCH RAVEN VILLAGE, INC.                                                                                           

P.O. Box 9721  Baltimore, Maryland 21284-1221                                                                

www.lochravenvillage.com 

 

     The Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc. publish The VILLAGE CRIER monthly 

(except August). We also have a web site, block captains, and monthly meetings 

where you can find out what is happening in your community. 

     Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at  7:00 p.m. in 

Room 102 of the former Loch Raven Elementary School on Glen Keith Boule-

vard. They are open to the public. Residents are encouraged to attend, and to help in 

our ongoing work “to protect, maintain, and enhance the property values of Loch Ra-

ven Village homes, and the quality of life of Loch Raven Village residents.”  

 

Board of Directors—Officers            

President Francis Cullen . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .410-337-2838                                                                  

                (president@lochravenvillage.com)                                                           

Vice President Gretchen Sarkin . . . . . . .  . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . 410-828-8952 

Secretary Cindy Mavrophilipos . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 410-339-7718  

Treasurer Jack Carroll . . . . . . . . . .  .  . . . . . . . .  . . .. .. . .  . . . . .410-825-5305 

                      Board Members—North                                                                

Kristi Birch . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . .410-821-7432 

Leslea Knauff . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . .410-823-0648         

Darrell Krushensky . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 410-823-6330  

Dimitri Mavrophilipos . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . .  . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .410-339-7718 

                      Board Members—Central                                                               

Sue O’Neill . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 410-823-8765      

Jerry Heilman . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . .410-823-3427            

Leslie Vallade . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . ..410-821-7731           

Lori Cullinan . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . .. . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .410-828-4507 

                      Board Members—East                                                                 

Laura Collins Sawicki . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . .443-841-4165           

Joseph Sawicki . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 443-534-5868  

Jennifer & Brandon Stano . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .443-883-1435     

Gary Herwig . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . 410-665-1771 
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Contacts 

District Five County Councilman 

Hon. Vince Gardina  Phone:  410-887-3384            Fax: 410-887-5791

    email: bccdistrict5@comcast.net 

Towson Times Loch Raven Columnist  Sue Van Essen .. . .. .410-665-2899 

ALRV COMMITTEES 

Architectural Review   Darrell Krushensky  . . . . . . . . . . .  .  . . .410-823-6330 

Block Captains  Kristi Birch . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . 410-821-7432 

Citizen on Patrol   Lori Cullinan . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . .  . . . . . . . 410-828-4507 

Commercial Development . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . Please Volunteer For this Job!                              

Community Events . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . Please Volunteer For this Job! 

Covenants/Building Restrictions  Darrell Krushensky . . . .. . . 410-823-6330 

Gardens Committee   Gretchen Sarkin . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 410-828-8952 

Marketing Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . Please Volunteer For this Job! 

Membership   Jack Carroll . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . .410-825-5305 

Neighborhood Zoning Issues Gretchen Sarkin . . .  . . . . . . . . .410-828-8952 

Real Estate Leslea Knauff . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 410-823-0648 

School Liaison Mary Anne Carroll . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .410-825-5305 

The Village Crier Editor  Laura Worzask . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .410-825-0219 

The Village Crier Delivery Mr. Gross Scout Troop 740. . . . . . . 410-828-0775 

Village ladder 25’  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Please Volunteer For this Job! 

Web Master Joyce Smith  . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 410-661-7321                                              

email: webmaster@lochravenvillage.com 
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President’s Message 

 

Dear Loch Raven Village,  

I wish to extend to you and your family warmest 

wishes for a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year.  

Fran Cullen  

 

Annual Decorating Contest 

Judging between Christmas and New Years Day.   

1st Place $100.00 

2nd Place $ 75.00 

3rd Place $ 50.00 
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Community News  

      

WHAT'S REAL ABOUT CHRISTMAS?      

     OUR LIVE NATIVITY 

      Join us:  December 15th  4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

          Babcock Presbyterian Church    

          8240 Loch Raven Blvd.   410-825-3314 

 

 

Candlelight Christmas Eve Service 

Babcock Presbyterian Church 

Traditional  Candlelight Christmas 

Eve Service   

Monday, Dec. 24th at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Merry Christmas 

to all and to all a  

good night! 

 

Santa Claus 
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Dear LRV Residents, 

As you know, the Crier has been in existence for 60 

years.  After speaking with some of my longtime LRV 

neighbors and friends, new ideas have been suggested to 

update the publication and get the residents more in-

volved.   After all, it is your Crier. 

I would like to hear what you, the residents, would like 

to see in the Crier.  Others may be thinking of the same 

idea but are too busy to mention them.  While a few 

residents may have complained about the recipes in past 

Criers, many more residents enjoyed them.   

Are there community issues and questions you want ad-

dressed by the Board?  There are almost 1,500 homes in 

the village and thousands of residents.  All of us have an 

investment in the community and are concerned about 

crime, property values, upkeep and appearances of our 

community, and maintaining a high quality of life. Are 

there situations you’re aware of that may be of concern 

to others?  If so, let the Board know about it.  Instead 

of complaining to your neighbors about your concerns, 

tell the Board about it.  They really do have everyone’s  

Continued on page 7 

Letter From the Editor 
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From page 6 

best interest at heart as they are residents too.  I as-

sure you they’ll do what they can to assist you. 

In addition to concerns and complaints, I also want to 

know about good news.  Did you have a successful 

block party that you want to share?  The Cottage 

Lane/Glen Keith annual block party began in 2006 was 

a huge success!  I was thrilled to hear of other blocks 

doing the same.  Perhaps this could lead to an annual 

village wide Block party weekend!   

Finally, I would really like to hear from our young 

writers.  We used to have a “Kid’s Korner” which fea-

tured various writings by LRV children.  What do the 

children have to say about growing up in the village?  

What are cool things today’s kids are doing?  I would 

love to have some junior Ace Reporters to give us the 

scoop on cool things for kids.   

Please call or email me any and all suggestions you 

have.  I want to make this a great read for all ages, 

but I truly need your input.   

Thank you. 

Sincerely,                                                                                                       

Laura Worzask 

criereditor@lochravenvillage.com     

mailto:criereditor@lochravenvillage.com
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Loch Raven Elementary School Update 

 

The Landmarks Preservation Commission voted unani-

mously at the November 8th hearing to recommend that the 

Loch Raven Elementary School be placed on the list of his-

toric buildings.  David Marks, vice chairman of the Baltimore 

County Historical Trust, lent his invaluable assistance in re-

viewing documents, writing the application, and testifying 

before the Landmarks Preservation Committee.   The 

County Executive will review the list of nominated buildings 

and then forward it to the County Council.  A public hearing 

will be scheduled followed by a vote.  

 

     Councilman Gardina already stated his support in a 

TOWSON TIMES interview. Since the entire County Council 

will vote, we need to continue to voice our support.  If you 

have not already done so, please let Councilman Gardina 

know that you support preserving Loch Raven Elementary 

School by email (bccdistrict5@comcast.net), phone (410-

887-3384), FAX (410-887-5791) or by mail (400 Washington 

Avenue, Towson MD 21204).  Please send a copy of your 

letter to County Executive James T. Smith, Jr, 400 Wash-

ington Avenue, Towson 21204, jims-

mith@baltimorecountymd.gov, or call his office at 410-887-

2450.  In addition to calls, letters, and emails, a paper peti-

tion is still in circulation.  If you would like to sign, please 

contact Leslea Knauff at lesleak@aol.com or 410-667-3733.  

 

mailto:bccdistrict5@comcast.net
mailto:jimsmith@baltimorecountymd.gov
mailto:jimsmith@baltimorecountymd.gov
mailto:lesleak@aol.com
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Santa’s Ride 2007 

 

Santa made his annual ride through the vil-

lage, greeting residents young and old, much 

to everyone’s delight! 

 

A very special thank you to Santa, Jack Carroll 

& the Providence  Volunteer Fire Company. 

Following Santaõs ride through the Village on De-

cember 8, he and his elves joined many residents 

for the Annual Holiday party hosted by Babcock 

Presbyterian Church.  A special thanks to Bab-

cock for their hospitality and support.  A great 

time was had by all!  
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ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW   Darrell Krushensky, Chair 

When the beautiful Georgian style homes in Loch Raven Village 

were designed and built, the architect  specified a window style 

that was consistent with the Georgian style architecture.  These 

are double hung, white windows, WITH PANES.   

This feature was so important that it is mandated by the cove-

nants for all homes in the Village.  Sadly, some of  these home-

owners have chosen to ignore  legally enforceable covenants 

and installed replacement windows without panes.  This action 

ends the uniformity of our homes and in turn, can result in lower 

resale values.  We would remind all residents that replacement 

windows MUST have panes.  We have found a company that 

manufactures  

an after market product and will allow a homeowner to bring the 

windows back into the proper style at a very low cost.  We would 

encourage homeowners to call Darrell Krushensky at 410-823-

6330 for information on this “FIX”. 

As always, our goal is to help you keep Loch Raven Village a 

great place to call home. 

Thank you for cooperation. 

Darrell Krushensky 

Committee News 



11 

 

 

     INGREDIENTS 

3 cups white sugar 

3/4 cup butter 

2/3 cup evaporated milk 

1 (10 ounce) package peanut butter chips 

1 (7 ounce) jar marshmallow creme 

1 teaspoon vanilla extract

 

 

Happy Hanukkah 

2007 

 

DIRECTIONS 

1. Spray a 9x13 inch baking pan with vegetable spray. 

2. In a heavy 4 quart sauce pan, combine sugar, milk, and butter or 

margarine. Heat to a full boil, stirring constantly. Boil for 5 minutes 

over medium heat, stirring constantly. 

3. Remove from heat, and add peanut butter chips; stir until chips 

have melted. Mix in marshmallow cream and vanilla until well 

blended. Pour into prepared pan. Cool. Cut into pieces and enjoy. 

Holiday Recipe  

 Favorite Peanut Butter Fudge 
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In October, I came to the residents and businesses 

around Loch Raven Village to seek support for my 

Eagle project. Your response was overwhelming in 

helping me support 4 large families with 27 people 

for Christmas. Over $2,500 was collected due to 

your generosity. 

Most of you should have received my "thank you" 

notes by now, but in case I missed somebody, I 

would like to thank you from the bottom of my 

heart.  Many local businesses supported us through 

direct donation or placement of a collection jug at 

their business. 

Thank you all very much, 

Scout News  Troop 740 

      Eagle Project Update 
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A MESSAGE FOR TROOP 740 

A special òThank youó to all of the members and 

families of Boy Scout Troop 740 for their help each 

month in delivering The Village Crier.   No matter 

how hot or cold, rainy or snowy, they always come 

through for us.   

Thank you very much and  Happy Holidays !! 

Continued from page 8 

With still more to do, it’s not too early to thank the 

many volunteers who helped with this effort includ-

ing Mike Smith, Bitten Norman (the last LRES PTA 

president), Kristi Birch, Gretchen Sarkin, Wayne 

Skinner, Edie Bernier, plus the many block captains 

who delivered flyers prior to the hearing, and every-

one who signed petitions and contacted Councilman 

Gardina. And a special thanks to the many people 

who attended the hearing which was packed with 

everyone from mothers with babies in strollers to 
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Loch Raven Elementary School History Day 

REAL ESTATE COMMITTEE   Leslea Knauff 

An amazing thing happened as a result of contacting community resi-

dents about the hearing for the Loch Raven Elementary School.  A for-

mer resident, Eric Magnusson, emailed me about some photo albums 

he had rescued during the clearing out of the school after it was 

closed.  Mr. Magnusson was visiting his mother, who still lives in the 

Village, and saw the flyer that had been sent out.  He 

promptly delivered four big albums to me and they are won-

derful.  They go back as far as the school's dedication cere-

mony and seem to cover through the mid-fifties.  There are class pho-

tos, pictures of various school activities and faculty get-

togethers.  Most of the people in the photos are not identified. 

     In an effort to preserve our history, we would like to try 

to have former students and long-time residents to look at the albums 

and try to identify who is in the photos.  Therefore, a HISTORY DAY, 

will be held in the LRV office at the old Loch Raven Elemen-

tary School on Saturday, January 12 from 10 AM to 3 

PM.  (If the weather is bad--snow or ice--it will be postponed 

until January 19th.)  

This will be a great opportunity to see some wonderful photos from the 

early days of Loch Raven Elementary School and the Village.  Also, it 

would be appreciated if anyone having school or Village memorabilia 

bring those with them to share.  If older residents have any good sto-

ries to share, we would like to record them at that time. More informa-

tion will be posted at lochravenvillage.com. Please contact Leslea 

Knauff at 410-667-3733 or LesleaK@aol.com for more information. 

http://by141fd.bay141.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=AB2AFEF5-5E97-402B-880A-C1E7DD7BB4E1&start=0&len=5849&src=&type=x&to=LesleaK@aol.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=1540c089615765b19277548f7ab3d9b4d937
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Classified Ads 

 

Classified Ads must be submitted in writing and mailed to 

The Village Crier. No ads will be taken by phone. Payment 

must accompany ad.  Rates are $5.00 per each 25 words, 

50 word maximum. Send to Crier Editor: 1565 Cottage 

Lane, Baltimore, MD 21286.  Deadline for January:   De-

cember 23, 2007.  Next delivery date: January 12, 2008.   

Make Checks Payable to:  Associates of Loch Raven 

Village. 

 

Child Care In the Village - Licensed Child Care Provider 

has openings for toddlers ages 2 & up as well as before & 

after school children. Call Diane 410-661-7371. 

Lost Kitty?? - Small, black/white kitty, no collar, occupying 

alley of Drumwood Rd since spring.  He/she seems not to 

have a home;  apprehensive of people.  If you know about 

kitty, please call Victoria 443-928-7184.  I would like to 

adopt kitty, but does he/she already have a home? 

Pet Locator - Please report any lost or found pets to Darrell 

Krushensky at 410-823-6330. He will help you to find your 

pet or find the owner of a lost pet.. 

Upcoming Village Crier Deadline & Delivery Dates 

   Deadline  Delivery 

January   12/23/07   01/12/08 

February     01/23/07  02/09/07 
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Services 

Anyone who wishes to advertise professional services in the Services section 

will be charged at the rate of $20.00 per month for a maximum 50 word ad. 

Ad must be submitted in writing and mailed to The Village Crier, 1565 Cottage 

Lane., Loch Raven, MD 21286. No ads will be taken by phone. Payment must 

accompany ad. For information and rates on Display Advertisements OTHER 

THAN Classified or Service ads, contact the Crier Editor, Laura Worzask, at 

criereditor@lochravenvillage.com or 410-825-0219.  Deadline for  January:  

December 23, 2007.  Next delivery date: January 12, 2008.  Make Checks 

Payable to: Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc. 

 

GUTTERS: cleaned and screened. BRICK WORK - concrete patching, pointing up 

or siliconing. BUSHES & HEDGES - cut down, shaped, primed or dug out. PAINT-

ING - interior-exterior-window glazing and plastering. ROOF       REPAIRS—slate 

and asphalt, metal chimney caps, concrete chimney caps. Light hauling.  Fast de-

pendable service. Call John, 410-661-6221. Lic. #19605 

PLUMBER: Your neighborhood plumber for all plumbing services, 25 years ex-

perience, Loch Raven Village homeowner, reasonable rates, dependable service. 

Call Bill at 410-821-0615. 

A-AAA Tree Service: Tree removal, trimming and thinning. Shrubbery removal 

and hedge work. 25 years of experience and fully insured. Loch Raven resident, 

no job too small. John 410-321-0921 

CULLEN ROOFING & SIDING CO. New roofs & repairs, aluminum gutters 

&spouts, gutter guards & cleaning, trim work & siding. Longtime Loch Raven Vil-

lage resident. Call for a free estimate. 410-337-6777 or 410-665-1414.Family 

owned and operated. M.H.I.C. #6460  

VILLAGE CO-OP FOR TOTS  The Village Co-op for Tots is a non-profit coop-

erative program for 3 and 4 year olds, where parents are active participants in 

their child's earliest education.  Led by Mrs. Kate Fitzgerald for over 10 years, 

the Village Co-op provides a stimulating and nurturing environment for chil-

dren.  Contact Christine Burchette 410.823.3472. 

 

 


